
 

May 31, 2019 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No.36 (2019) Guyana 

OFF SHORE GUYANA 

On June 01, 2019, Tullow Guyana B. V will commence a drilling campaign at the Jethro -1 well 
site within the Orinduik Block of the Guyana Maritime Zone, which will conclude on December 
31, 2019. 

This operation will incorporate the use of the MODU Stena Forth that will display the 
international signal for vessels engaged in such activities; 

The drill site is approximately 95 nautical miles from the Coast of Guyana, and cover an area of 
one (1) square kilometer, bounded by the following coordinates:  

No. Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

1 08  ̊ 09'.300 57  ̊ 16'.575 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

2 08  ̊ 08'.938 57  ̊ 16'.575 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

3 08  ̊ 08'.938 57  ̊ 16'.886 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

4 08  ̊ 09'.300 57  ̊ 16'.886 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

 

All mariners are requested to maintain a wide berth of this vessel and navigate with caution 
when in the vicinity. 

Communication can be made on VHF Ch. 16 or via the Georgetown Lighthouse 

 
 

M. Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 


